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From: Tanya Koshy

Sent: Thursday, August 5, 2021 2:22 PM
To:
Subject: Recommendation 25.2

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Acting Captain Altorfer:

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 25.2 that have been
submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package and information
provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as follows:

Recommendation 25.2: Upon meeting recommendation 25.1, SFPD leadership should release a roll-call video
explaining the Department General Orders and reinforcing that a bias-free department is a priority.

Response to Recommendation 25.2:

As a threshold matter, the California Department of Justice and Hillard Heintze agree that SFPD’s decision to
release a roll call training document, as opposed to a video, suffices for substantial compliance for this
recommendation. At the time the US Department of Justice made this recommendation, SFPD’s roll call
trainings were sporadic and inconsistent and there was no record that these trainings occurred; given this, the
US DOJ recommended a roll call training in video format to ensure consistency. Since this recommendation
was issued, SFPD has taken steps to ensure that roll call trainings are conducted in a consistent manner.
Importantly here, SFPD now places all roll call trainings online in a cloud-based database and SFPD can keep
track of which members have or have not viewed the roll call training.

In this instance, SFPD issued two roll call trainings, one that discusses Department General Order (DGO) 5.17
(Bias-Free Policing Policy) and DGO 11.07 (Prohibiting Discrimination, Harassment, and Retaliation). The roll
call training on DGO 5.17 describes various terms that are referenced in the DGO, including “bias policing,”
“implicit bias,” and “bias by proxy.” Similarly, the roll call training on DGO 11.07 describes terms referenced in
the DGO including “hostile work environment.” It also reminds supervisors and managers of their duties upon
learning of conduct that would violate the DGO. In both roll call trainings, SFPD states at the outset that its
goal in providing this training is to promote fair and impartial policing.

SFPD uploaded these two roll call trainings to its cloud-based database and conducted an audit to ensure that
members have read them. The audit concluded that, as of April 6, 2021, all but 10% of members have
reviewed the roll call training on DGO 5.17 (about 50% of the nhoncompliant members are non-sworn) and all
but 7% of members have reviewed the roll call training on DGO 11.07 (about 40% of the noncompliant
members are non-sworn). SFPD has an existing process in place to notify members’ supervisors of any training
noncompliance. This process is described in more detail in the package for Recommendation 73.2.

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this
recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss these further.
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Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)
Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100

Oakland, CA 94612

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or legally privileged
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is
prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the
intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.



Hillard Heintze File Review Recommendation # 25.2

Finding # 25 The SFPD’s General Orders prohibiting biased policing, discrimination, harassment, and
retaliation are outdated and do not reflect current practices surrounding these key areas.

Recommendation # 25.2 Upon meeting recommendation 25.1, SFPD leadership should release a roll-call video
explaining the Department General Orders and reinforcing that a bias-free department is a
priority.

Recommendation Status Complete Partially Complete In Progress
Not Started  No Assessment

Summary

The department provided roll call training to explain and support the introduction of DGO 5.17 Bias Free Policing and
DGO 11.07 Prohibiting Discrimination, Harassment, and Retaliation. Department General Order 5.17 Bias Free Policing
was adopted by the Police Commission on August 12, 2020 and published to the department on August 21, 2020. DGO
11.07 Prohibiting Discrimination, Harassment, and Retaliation was promulgated May 5, 2020.

An audit of training records demonstrates that more than 90% of department members have completed roll call training
that explains the duties and responsibilities expected of members pursuant to each DGO.

*Reminder: when discussing training attendance compliance, include a statement that explains what action will be taken
to correct non-compliance of the members who have not completed training.

Compliance Measures Status/Measure Met

1 Upon completion of Recommendation 25.1, create and release a roll-call
video that clearly explains the updated DGO 5.17 - Prohibiting Biased
Policing. Video must include messaging that having a bias-free department is
a priority.

vYes ONo ON/A

2 Create and release roll-call video that clearly explains the updated DGO
11.07 - Discrimination and Harassment. Video must include messaging that vYes ONo [ON/A
having a bias-free department is a priority.

Administrative Issues

Compliance Issues
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